
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Camborne news  

Hello, my name is Louisa Brown and I am the 

local Inspector in Camborne. 
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Local Priorities 

Persistent Anti-Social Behaviour 

The local neighbourhood team together with 

our new Tri-Service Support Officer continue 

their patrols around the Town Centres and ASB 

hotspots. We will shortly be joined by a new 

dedicated ASB worker from Cornwall Councils 

ASB team who you will increasingly see out and 

about.  

Together with the help of the local businesses 

and members of the Public providing us with 

evidence, we shall continue to pursue offenders 

through the ASB and community protection 

notice processes to address this behaviour. 

Working together with the Council ASB team, 

we have also been successful in gaining an 

extension to the House Closure Order for an 

address in Adelaide Street, Camborne issued by 

Truro Magistrates Court which will run until 1 

August 2024. 

Violence against Women and Girls 

The neighbourhood team, professional 

development unit, special constables and police 

licensing officer conducted a pro-active passive 

dog operation at pubs in both Camborne and 

Redruth. Numerous persons were searched as a 

result and drugs seized. This is part of our 

ongoing efforts to make the night time economy 

a safe place for the community to enjoy. We also 

had specialist officers from our prevent and 

detect teams who are trained to detect those 

carrying out predatory behaviour.  

 

 

Dangerous Drugs Networks 

There have been reports of unlicensed and 

potentially harmful VAPES being sold to school 

pupils. We have been working together with 

schools to warn pupils and parents of the 

potential dangers and have removed a number 

of VAPES from circulation. 

If you come across any person who has had an 

adverse effect following use of a VAPE, please 

call 999 and request the Ambulance service and 

describe the circumstances to the call handler. 

There is also joint work ongoing with Trading 

Standards to tackle sales and distribution of 

illegal VAPES with unannounced visits scheduled 

for various local businesses over the summer 

period. 

Drugs warrants have been executed at various 

addresses resulting in the arrest of multiple 

suspects and seizure of drugs. The investigations 

are ongoing with plans for new warrants to be 

sought and executed to continue the disruption 

to criminal drug networks. 

 

 

Meet our new Anti-Social 

Behaviour Officer! 

Kay Smith is the new Anti-

Social Behaviour Officer 

covering Camborne, Pool and 

Redruth. Kay will be out in the 

community and working 

closely with the 

neighbourhood team to tackle 

issues relating to antisocial 

behaviour such as shoplifting 

and street drinking.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prolific Shoplifters 

During April and May 2024, the local 

Neighbourhood Team and Neighbourhood 

Support Team arrested five prolific offenders 

with multiple offences. All offenders have 

appeared at Magistrates Court and between 

them sentenced to 158 weeks imprisonment. 

Please continue to send us information 

regarding offenders and we will continue to seek 

to prosecute and work with our partners to 

prevent future offending.  

 

Volunteers Week - Thank You 

Recently we were able to celebrate the fantastic 

work volunteers do for us within the police 

service through volunteers’ week.  

We get some amazing support in Camborne, 

Pool, Illogan and Redruth and recently during 

one late shift two special constables provided an 

additional crew to respond to 999 calls and carry 

out proactive patrols throughout the area. The 

Special Constabulary are made up of officers 

who volunteer a minimum of 16 hours of their 

free time per month to support police officers 

and staff at their local police station to keep 

their community safe.  

As well are responding to three 999 calls, the 

pair of volunteer officers pro-actively identified 

multiple vehicle offences. One vehicle was 

seized because the driver only held a provisional 

license and was unsupervised without L plates 

and they were driving with no insurance. 

Another vehicle was being driven with defective 

break lights and two drivers were arrested on 

suspicion of drug driving.  

 

 

 

The Special Constables still found time to carry 

out enquiries for a person wanted for failing to 

appear at court! 

This demonstrates their commitment and drive, 

and the passion that all our volunteers show 

daily. We want to say a big thank you to them 

and all our police volunteers who give up their 

time and expertise to help their local areas.  

 

 

Vehicle Crime 

Recently we saw a spate of vehicle offences in 

Camborne and as a result two offenders were 

arrested and charged with offences and sent to 

Court. Investigations are ongoing to identify 

further offenders and bring them to justice. 

Please see the separate message regarding 

keeping your property and vehicle unattractive 

to thieves and please continue to report.  

 

 

Murdoch Day 15/06/2024 

Helifest 06/07/2024 

Camborne Farmers Market – Last Friday of 

each month 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Camborne, Pool and Redruth 


